

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER and DIRECTOR OF AVIATION SAFETY

CASA Ref: EC23-001022

Senator Glenn Sterle Chair Rural and Regional Affairs and Transports Legislation Committee Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600

Correction to the Hansard - 23 October 2023 Hearing

Dear Senator Sterle

I refer to the appearance of the Civil Aviation Safety Authority (CASA) before the Rural and Regional Affairs and Transports Legislation Committee at the Budget Supplementary Estimates 2023-24 Hearing on Monday, 23 October 2023.

During the hearing, I responded to a question from Senator McDonald regarding CASA offices on airfields (refer to page 140 of the Hansard). In responding, I advised that CASA's office in Darwin is located on an airfield. On reviewing the Hansard, I realised Senator McDonald's question related to all airfields, not just in Northern Australia. To clarify, CASA has two offices that are located on airfields. In addition to the office located at Darwin airport, CASA has an office located at Tamworth Airport.

I would appreciate it if you could please note this for the information of the committee.

Yours sincerely

Ms Pip Spence PSM

12 December 2023